At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th December 2015 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)                
              Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)              
              Mr. R. Bass   
              Mrs. A. Carver 
              Mrs J. Davison 
              Mrs J. Faiers   
   Mr. J. Steel
   Mrs M. Warfield    
   Mr. M.Wattis
   Cllr D Chambers
   


   Cllr P Grove           
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk

Apologies: Mr N. Griffiths and Cllr D Godwin
Declaration of Interests: Mr Wattis declared an interest in Boilercare. 
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd November 2015 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Grove reported that budget remained tight and that council tax was likely to increase, the exact amount to be determined. The county council had not supported the call for a spine road on the western boundary of the Hallam / Bloor development. The effect would be to limit the opportunity for a future Worcester Western by-pass and mean the introduction of a second roundabout near to the existing Crown East roundabout on the A44. Cllr Grove agreed to ask a council officer to meet councillors to discuss the highway issues associated with the major development.
District Councillors’ report: Cllr Chambers advised that the SWDP was likely to accepted by govt in the New Year.
Matters arising from the minutes of the 2nd November 2015:  

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  No report.
Highways: It was proposed Mr Steel, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to pay £110 towards the cost of a lap top for use with the VAS sign.
Allotments: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved to pay £67 for the supply of a new allotment gate lock, keys and chain repair.
Anti Social Behaviour:  There had been several instances of vandalism, theft and attempted theft in the village which were of concern.
Village Hall: Mr Beard explained that the construction of a car park extension would be delayed until proposals for Church field had been clarified. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to loan the hall committee up to £7,000 to fund the boiler replacement, subject to a satisfactory agreement being drawn up. 

The provision of CCTV to monitor the play area / vicarage green was suggested, there being particular concern about dog fouling. It was agreed that two signs, prohibiting dogs, would be purchased in the first instance for use in the play area. 
SWDP: It was agreed that Mr Wedd would draft the council’s response to be forwarded by the clerk in due course.
Broadheath Common: A complaint had been received about unauthorised vehicles damaging the common and damage to the verge in Sling Lane near Bell Lane caused by vehicles waiting to deliver to site. The clerk to contact Taylor Wimpey and advise Keith Stokes Smith.
Vicarage Green: No report
Defribrillators: The submission is progressing.
Purchase of land / MUGA: Mr Wedd read a copy of the will giving the field to the church. There was concern about restrictions on the use of the land and it was agreed that this should be clarified. 
Suspension of Standing Orders: Mr Morris complained about damage to the verge in Church Lane near to the play area.
Correspondence:  A letter had been received from the lengthsman, Simon Skeys, thanking the council for their support over the last year. He also set out his current work programme and it was agreed that he would side out the footway between the village and the city boundary, cut the churchyard hedge and the allotment hedge. A communication had also been received from Anna Priestly concerning the Oaks development.
To consider the casual vacancy: There were three people with an interest in the casual vacancy. However after discussion it emerged that only Stuart Beard was prepared to stand. Mr Beard was duly co-opted onto the council. 
Planning applications for consideration:
Applications

	15/01494/CLE
	Pool Piece and Rose Cottage, Martley Road


	Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for use of dwelling as two independent properties
	Recommend refusal

	15/01076/FUL
	Rear of Laylocks Cottage
	5 new dwellings on pasture land with new access off Laylocks Lane
	Recommend Refusal: The proposed buildings are unsustainable and are in the significant gap between the village and Worcester

	14/00692/FUL

Planning appeal Ref APP/J1860/W/15/3136960
	The Art Studio,                 Crown East Lane
	Replacement of existing Art Studio/Workshop with a new dwelling
	No further comments. 

	Application No.

Address

Type of work

Decision

15/00833/OUT

Laugherne Bank

Martley Road

Outline application with all matters reserved except for access, to construct up to 4 residential dwelling
Approved
15/00084/FUL
Land at Hallow Lane

Continued use of Agricultural Land and the construction of a 1.26MWp solar installation
Refused
15/01371/HOU

6 Crown Close

Single storey pitched roof extension, comprising breakfast kitchen/utility room and bathroom
Approved

15/01164/REM

Land off Ankerdine Road

Application for approval of matters of appearance, landscaping layout and scale reserved on 13/01033/OUT

Approved

15/00783/FUL

Peachley Court Farm                       Peachley Lane

Four pole mounted security lights (Retrospective)
Approved

15/01239/S73
Rickstones                              Bell Lane
Variation of Condition 2 to amend appearance of dwelling approved under 14/01458/FUL
Approved
15/00649/OUT

Land off Martley Road

Outline application for the erection of 39 dwellings with all matters reserved except for access
Refused
Decisions

b)  proposed budget 2016/2017

It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to accept the proposed budget for 2016/2017, with an increase of contingencies from £2,000 to £4,000 and a precept of £30,000

AOB:  No report


	Date of Next meeting:  Monday 4th January 2016 at 7.30pm.


To consider: 


accounts for payment





It was proposed by Mr Steel, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:


1. Mr J Steel – Supply Allotment gate lock and 40 keys	   		   £67.00


2. Worcester Windows – Construct footpath on Vicarage Green	          £3,000.00


3.Smart Cut – Grass Cutting August / Sept			                         £194.97


	           Grounds Maintenance August / Sept		                         £252.00


							                   Total	 £446.97


4. Parish Lengthsman


a) Charges Recoverable from Worcestershire County Council


Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Oct & Nov, 2015                 	              £336.00


M Davis -      Scheme Admin Oct & Nov, 2015                                          £23.84


						Total 			               £359.84


b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council


Mr S Skeys -  Rubbish Bins etc Oct & Nov, 2015                                            £99.75


5. Mr M Wedd – Purchase lap top for use with VA sign			  £110.00


6. Mrs J Wilson – Edit / distribute parish newsletter, November 2015            £100.00
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